May 1, 2007

Dear New Social Sciences Student,

On behalf of the faculty and staff in the School of Social Sciences, I would like to congratulate you on your acceptance to UCI and the School of Social Sciences. An important component of your academic success is the careful selection of courses appropriate to your educational goals. To ensure that you enroll in the appropriate courses, complete the following steps:

 ACTIVATE YOUR UCInetID: All UCI students are assigned a University e-mail account (UCInetID). To be able to use your account, you must activate your UCInetID by going to http://ucinetid1.nacs.uci.edu/activate/menu.html

NOTE: You will need an activated UCInetID to enroll in classes and to register for orientation.

- 2. REGISTER FOR SUMMER ORIENTATION: All new students are required to attend Summer Orientation. Please go to the UCI Dean of Students site for orientation information and how to register at: http://www.dos.uci.edu/orientation/
- 3. **READ:** Below are links to read prior to your advising sessions.

UCI Office of Admissions - My Admissions https://www.admissions.uci.edu:8443/cgi-bin/maa_uci.cgi

Office of the Registrar

http://www.reg.uci.edu/registrar/soc/
Details about registration and enrollment will be discussed at the academic advising session.

Social Sciences Undergraduate Counseling Office http://www.socsci.uci.edu/ugc/

4. BEFORE ORIENTATION:

- Complete the Statement of Legal Residence Form at http://www2.reg.uci.edu/slr/
- Ensure that all transcripts and AP exam scores have been received by the UCI Office
 of Admissions http://www.admissions.uci.edu/index.html

- Make copies of the AP scores and any college transcript if applicable and bring them to orientation. Proof of scores may be required for enrollment in certain courses.
- Purchase the 2007-2008 UCI General Catalogue that is available at the UCI Bookstore. Read the section pertaining to the School of Social Sciences. Bring it to your advising session for reference.
- 5. PAY FEES: All student billing access must be via the e-billing system at https://sbs.adcom.uci.edu/ZotAccount/. Fees must be received by the Cashier's office by September 21st at 4:30pm to maintain your enrollment. If you miss the deadline, you will be dropped from all your classes.
- **6. DOUBLE CHECK:** Access **WebReg** at http://www.reg.uci.edu/registrar/soc/webreg.html during the week of September 21st to verify course enrollments, times, and locations.
- **7. WELCOME WEEK:** September 24th through September 26th is "UCI's Welcome Week". Below are some important events:
 - Monday, September 24th at 9:00am:
 The School of Social Sciences Dean's Welcome in SSLH 100 and then the UCI Anteater Club Fair and BBQ.
 - ☑ Get your **UCI Student ID** card from UCItems located in a trailer behind the UCI Student Center.
 - ☐ Buy your course books at the UCI Bookstore at http://www.book.uci.edu/.
 - ✓ Instruction begins on Thursday, September 27th.

If you have questions about any of the above information, please visit the **Social Sciences Undergraduate Counseling Office** website at http://www.socsci.uci.edu/ugc/. We look forward to seeing you this summer. The School of Social Sciences wishes you success in your academic career at UC Irvine!

Sincerely,

Caesar D. Sereseres

Associate Dean for Undergraduate Studies

alson D. Jenseres